Mulvey, Jennifer

Subject: FW: Resolution #2021-95

From: Coleen Smith <coleen1018@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, October 11, 2021 3:04:34 PM (UTC-08:00) Pacific Time (US & Canada)

To: City Clerk's Office < CityClerk@newportbeachca.gov <a href="mailto:CityClerk@newportbeachca.go

Subject: Resolution #2021-95

Dear Council Members:

My name is Paul Smith and my wife, Coleen, and I have resided at 3015 Cliff Drive since 1978. Although I was very excited about the AD120 undergrounding project, I became convinced that we could expand the district to purge all the remaining poles south of Cliff

Drive.

I contacted Mike Sinacori, who was, and has continued to be very helpful. He tasked me with collecting petitions for the 16 homes to be possibly included in the already approved AD120. Of the 14 home owners, I was able to contact, there are 12 who are very enthusiastic.

We all hope you will consider passing Resolution #2021-95 for the following reasons:

- 1. Expanding the district will lower the costs.
- 2. Expanding the district will modernize and greatly enhance the aesthetics of the entire city.
- 3. Expanding the district will allow for most properties to significantly increase the safety factor which the city has clearly communicated is one of its priorities.

In conclusion, I personally want to thank Mike Sinacori for his efforts, helpful guidance, and support! Our entire district would also like to thank our esteemed council members for their time and, hopefully, positive consideration of the above resolution which would make our neighborhood extremely happy!

Sincerely,

Paul Smith